
 

February 21, 2023 

 

Delegate Ben Barnes, Chair 

Appropriations Committee  

Room 121 

House Office Building  

Annapolis, MD 21401 

 

Re:  HB0051:  Department of Transportation - Consolidated 

Transportation Program and Debt Limit of Grant Anticipation 

Revenue Vehicle Bonds (State and Federal Transportation Funding 

Act) 

Dear Chair Barnes and Committee Members: 

The College Park City Council voted unanimously during our meeting of 

February 14, 2023 to support HB0051.  This bill would allow MDOT to issue 

bonds backed by future federal aid for specific transit projects such as the 

Baltimore Red Line, purchasing electric buses, and improving MARC service.  It 

is important to improve transit services using this and other funding tools. 

 

 Thank you for your consideration of the City’s position. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

         
        Patrick Wojahn 

Mayor     


